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Tinicum Township Ofý ce
163 Municipal Road, Pipersville, PA  18947
Hours: M, T, Th, F,  9 to 5; W, 9 to noon
Phone: 610-294-9154
Fax: 610-294-9889

email: tinicum@epix.net

Board of Supervisors   
Gary Pearson, Chair 610-294-9775

gpearson@epix.net
Boyce Budd, Vice-Chair 610-294-1031 

boyceb@aol.com
Nick Forte, Member 610-294-9599 

s4tay@epix.net    

Township Manager
Linda McNeill 610-294-9154

tinicum@epix.net

Police Department   
James Sabath, Police Chief
165 Municipal Road, Pipersville, PA 18947
Emergency: 911
Non-emergency: 610-294-9158   
Bucks County Radio Room: 610-982-5411

ttpd@epix.net

Department of Public Works
Doug Skelton, Director 610-294-9153

tinicumroads@epix.net

Zoning Ofý cer & Building Inspector
Shawn McGlynn 610-294-8076
Hours by appointment

Tax Collector
Kim Hinrichs, 366 Cafferty Road, 
Pipersville, PA 18947. 610-294-9669

www.tinicumbucks.org

DONôT FORGET TO VOTE! 

Primary Election Day is May 15. 
Polls are open from 7 am to 8 pm.

Board of Elections: 215-348-6154
Voter registration: 215-348-6169 

Can you identify this barn? See page ý ve for details about contributing to a history 
of Tinicum Township.  

(continued on page 5)

Long before there were polo match-
es in Tinicum Park, or a township 
municipal building, or a Giving Pond 
Recreation Area, there were old-time 
baseball games, Hollow Horn Creamery, 

and McGeeôs Farm.  A group of Tinicum 
residents has undertaken an ambitious 
project to document this rich history, col-
lecting photos and stories for more than 
a year for a book on Tinicum Township, 
Bucks County to be published Summer 
2008 by Arcadia Publishing.

The focus of the book will be pho-
tographs, with detailed historical infor-
mation in accompanying captions. 
The search for images includes photos 
depicting farming, holiday celebrations, 
and leisure activities for adults and 
children. And while itôs important to 
include photos of buildings that have 
disappeared, such as mills, creameries, 
barns, and blacksmith shops, the project 
is revealing that so much of Tinicumôs 
history is still here, so many buildings 
are well-preserved and recognizable 
that Pat Whitacre, who is the projectôs 
driving force and Chair of the Historical 
Commission, says the book will make us 
ñaware of the treasures we do have.ò

Whitacre and fellow Tinicum resi-
dents Lynn Greening and Rick Plank 

have found some rare treasures in their 
research. When Elsie Heaney brought 
them an ambrotypeða mid-19th c. 
photograph made by imaging a nega-
tive on a fragile, thin sheet of glassðof 

her husbandôs ancestor Samuel Haney, 
ñRick just about þ ipped,ò according to 
Whitacre. They were further surprised 
to see rare tintypes of the Walter family. 
The willingness of these and many other 
local families to lend their precious 
family heirlooms just long enough to 
be scanned will surely contribute to the 
projectôs success.

The team has also found images 
with terriý c and unusual subjects. Allan 
Goulding lent a picture of the only docu-
mented elk ever shot in Bucks County: 
it was in 1924 on Marshallôs Island and 
the hunter was Gouldingôs grandfather. 
(Newspapers of the day identified the 
elk as a moose.) 

Whitacre and her team have copied 
over 800 photos, and expect the book to 
include approximately 225 of the most 
interesting and representative images 
of Tinicum and its 250-year history. 
Unfortunately, the quality of some of 
the most interesting images does not 
meet the publisherôs standards. Original 
photographs are needed to replace poor 



Bridges
We have begun the 

process known as a ñturn-
backò with regard to the Geigel 

Hill and Headquarters bridges over 
Tinicum Creek. Pennsylvania defines 
its Turnback Program as ña cooperative, 
voluntary venture between PennDOT 
and municipal governmentsò to trans-
fer ownership of state-owned roads (or 
bridges) to local governments. 

ð
PennDOT inspected the Headquarters 
bridge and proposed building a new 
two-lane bridge. More than 100 resi-
dents petitioned the township to keep the 
bridge to one lane. Arguments for a one-
lane bridge include the wish to discour-
age speeding, deter heavy trucks from 
using Headquarters as a through route, 
and to preserve the bridgeôs historic 
scale and appearance while allowing 
for improved emergency vehicle access. 
PennDOT will work with the township 
on the design, pay for, and manage the 
engineering and construction of a one-
lane bridge, but only if the municipality 
is willing to take back ownership after 
the rebuild. The petitioners requested the 
township do so. After careful consider-
ation, the supervisors passed a resolution 
(2/20/07) informing PennDOT that we 
wish to ñaccept turnbackò of the bridge.  
Municipalities accepting turnback 
receive a one-time payment of $200 per 
sq. ft. of bridge surface. In this case, 
approximately $400,000 will be gener-
ated for a dedicated bridge maintenance 
fund for the townshipôs 15 bridges. 

ð
The supervisors passed a resolution 
(1/17/07) indicating our intention to 
accept turnback of the Geigel Hill 
Bridge as well. The PennDOT project 
manager reports that an engineering 
firm has been selected and funding 
authorized. The turnback rate 
explained above means approximately 
$200,000 for the townshipôs bridge 
maintenance fund. 

ð
An initial meeting was held late last 
year to solicit community input on the 
Pt. Pleasant Bridge project. Attendees 
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OIL/GAS DRILLING
If you have any thoughts of preserving 

your property, please do not sign a gas and 
oil drilling lease until you have checked 

with Norm MacArthur 610-294-1097 
(Open Space Commission) or Karen Budd 

610-294-9069 (Tinicum Conservancy).

included representatives from The 
Point Pleasant Community Association, 
Tinicum and Plumstead Townships, and 
interested residents. Discussion focused 
on historical integrity, truck turning 
conditions on both ends, bridge width, 
pedestrian walkway, and a temporary 
bridge that would (most likely) be built 
on the west side of the existing structure 
during construction. PennDOTôs project 
manager said design was slated for 2007 
and 2008; with construction in 2009, at 
the earliest. 

Aquifer Testing  Our Environmental 
Advisory Committee recently produced 
a report titled ñProtecting Our Water 
Supply ï Aquifer Testing.ò  It begins 
by asking,  ñDo you know if your well 
water supply is about to go dry?ò and 
explains that the last few years have 
been quite wetðwith over 58ò of rain 
each year. But what if we had a drought 
like the one in 1964?  

Our Groundwater Management 
Ordinance requires that any major land 
use development proposal demonstrate 
through testing (an ñaquifer testò) that 
there is enough water in the ground 
so that the developmentôs water 
withdrawal will not significantly 
harm wells in the neighborhood, and 
that the water supply will be sufý cient 
to survive a serious drought. The 
aquifer test requires the developer to 
pump the affected wells at twice the 
proposed daily rate for three days; 
the water level must be measured 
in both the test well and observation 
wells in the vicinity before, during, 
and after the test. The developer must 
also invite neighbors within 1000 ft. of 
the production well to have their wells 
monitored as part of the test. If any 
neighboring well can be shown to drop 
by two feet or more, the developer will 
have failed the test. We encourage you 
to participate in aquifer testingðitôs 
how we obtain important data about 
this crucial resource. We all share our 
groundwater; if one party overdraws, 
everyone suffers. Thanks to the EAC for 
their work on this. Copies are available 
at the township building.

Adopt-A-Township-Road  Though 
it seems incomprehensible, people litter 
our roadsides with bottles, plastic, and 
all sorts of stuff. If youôre willing to 
ñadoptò and clean a road (or a stretch of 
road), visit tinicumbucks.org and click 
on ñPublic Works Department,ò or call 
Director Doug Skelton at 610-294-9153.

ñWelcome to Tinicumò   Last summer 
our intern, Danielle Monteverde, worked 
under Township Manager Linda McNeill 
and Treasurer Teri Lewis to produce 
a handsome ñWelcome to Tinicum 
Townshipò booklet.  Itôs ý lled with good 
advice on protecting water sources, out-
door lighting standards, on-lot sewage 
systems, recycling, non-chemical pesti-
cides, and much more. Itôs geared toward 
new residents (who will automatically 
receive a copy), but copies are avail-
able to all. Contact the township ofý ce if 
youôd like one.

Dry Hydrants and Ponds   Because we 
do not have public water systems and 
hydrants, our ý re companies depend on 
accessing streams, the Delaware, and 
dry hydrants (which are supplied by 
ponds). Additional emergency water 
access is needed in many areas of the 
township. If you have a pond in reason-
able proximity to a road, consider allow-
ing the Public Works Department to 
install a dry hydrant. Call 610-294-9153 
if you can help.

Animal Control  Bear sightings in 
Tinicum backyards are not unheard of. 
While some might applaud this devel-
opment in that ý nally we have a natural 
deer predator, what should you do if you 
see a bear? Or if you spot what appears 
to be a rabid or injured animal? Call the 
PA Game Commission 610-926-3136 or 
the Tinicum Police 610-294-9158. 
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Ordinance 172 was enacted 
October 3, 2006 and added Flood 
Plain Standards and definitions for 
ñSubstantial Damageò and ñRepetitive 
Lossò as a means of making more 
flood-damaged properties eligible for 
ñIncreased Cost of Complianceò grant 
money.  

Ordinance 173 was enacted October 
3, 2006 and revised the deý nition in the 
Tinicum Township Zoning Ordinance, 
for Building Height and Impervious 

Surfaces. Building height is now deý ned 
as ñA vertical distance measured from 
the mean pre-development grade to 
the highest point of the roof. For the 
purposes of this ordinance, the building 
height of a replicated or reconstructed 
historic bank barn shall be measured 
from the first floor level rather than 
ground floor level.ò Impervious 
surfaces now includes all non-absorbing 
surfaces, including all buildings, 
parking areas, driveways, roads, decks, 

patios, sidewalks, and any areas in 
gravel, concrete, asphalt, or areas of 
exposed naturally occurring stone or 
packed stone in addition to other areas 
determined by the Township Engineer 
to be impervious.

Ordinance 174 was enacted October 
3, 2006 and changes the entity collect-
ing and enforcing the realty transfer 
tax from the County to the Department 
of Revenue of the Commonwealth of 
Pennsylvania. 

Advancing Officer: In October 1998 
when Tinicum Police Chief James 
Sabath hired Officer Matthew Phelan
right out of the Temple University 
Police Academy, he knew the town-
ship was getting a terrific addition. 
Phelan now has an M.A. in Criminal 
Justice from Widener University and his 
expertise in internet safety and juvenile 
crime has served Tinicum well. At the 
February 6 Supervisorsô Meeting, Boyce 
Budd announced Phelanôs promotion to 
Corporal. Phelan lives in Bedminster 
with his wife, Keri, and their young 
son, William. Left to right: Keri and 
Corporal Phelan, Chief Sabath.
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Grade A: The Department of Public 
Works with Tinicumôs new $186,000 
grader, a piece of equipment essential 
to maintain the townshipôs eighteen 
miles of dirt and gravel roads. The 
departmentôs Director, Doug Skelton, 
estimates 200 hours of use annually. 
He says it will be a big improvement 
over the twenty-year-old model it 
replaced. For one thing, this oneôs got 
six-wheel drive. From left: John Lake, 
Rob Kallenbach, Doug Skelton, and 
Roger Margot. 



Recycling Report
The township submitted its annual 

recycling report to the Bucks County 
Planning Commission in January. 
Tinicum Township recycled 16.53% 
of its total waste in 2006 while Bucks 
County recycles an average of 35% of 
its total waste. Nationally, 32% of total 
waste is recycled (Fig.1). Tinicum is 
behind both on a local and a national 
level. We are ahead with our glass and 
newspaper recycling but significantly 

behind in paperboard and corrugated 
cardboard (Fig. 2)*. Tinicum is also 
behind current averages in organic waste 
recycling and composting. Letôs work 
together to raise our recycling percent-
age and conservation awareness in 2007.

Recycling saves natural resources, 
the environment, energy costs, and is 
easy to do. Please check with your waste 
hauler to see what recycling options and 
programs are available to you. Also, be 

*The Environmental Advisory Committee is researching solutions for more effective cardboard recycling. 

Published by the Board of Supervisors                               Spring 2007

Gjh/ 2
Gjh/ 3

aware that old appliances, freon-contain-
ing items, used oil, large steel and alu-
minum items, and tires can be recycled 
at the Public Works Building along with 
Christmas trees and brush. Construction 
waste can be recycled and reused by 
Construction Waste Management,  
www.cwmanagement.net or call 215-
333-5077. Check with the Pennsylvania 
DEP for more information and recycling 
tips at www.depweb.state.pa.us.

- Paul Waters
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If youôve called or stopped by the 
township building in the last year, 
chances are youôve spoken with Paul 
Waters, who took on the Resident 
Services position last June. In addition 
to general ofý ce duties (phones, ý ling, 
and record keeping, to name a few), 
Waters assists residents, contractors, the 
Planning and Open Space Commission, 
and the Zoning Ofý cer. Or, as Waters 
puts it, ñI do a little bit of everything.ò 
Township Manager Linda McNeill 
agrees, but says that Watersô computer 
and IT skills have also been invaluable, 
as has his work maintaining the town-
ship tax map database and its geographi-
cal information system.

If, however, youôve had better 
things to do than hang around the 
municipal building, like, say, go out to 
hear live music, you may be acquaint-
ed with another side of Paulðthe one 
that plays guitar in the band Road. 
Thatôs also the side that runs Magic 
Hat Recording, a company that pub-
lishes and releases music. (Look 
for Roadôs new album, ñWhiskey 
Midnight,ò and details about local gigs 
at magichatrecordings.com.)

Paul and his wife of nearly five 
years, Meredith, met at one if his 
shows in North Carolina. They moved 
to Pennsylvania in 2005. And now that 
heôs used to the commute from their 

Doylestown home, Paul says heôs sur-
prised at and appreciates how unique a 
spot Tinicum is, just twenty minutes up 
the road.




